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ENCLOSURE 1

SAFETY EVALUATION BY THE OFFICE OF NUCLEAR REACTOR REGULATION

RELATIVE TO CASK LIFTING DEVICE

i VERMONT YANKEE

*

VERMONT YANKEE NUCLEAR POWER CORPORATION'

DOCKET NO. 50-271
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1.0 INTRODUCTION

2 The licensee currently has an inventory of activated reactor components
requiring disposal. Due to the radiation levels associated with these
components, a shielded cask is required to provide adequate shielding for*

,

transportation. The licensee has decided to use the Transnuclear TN-8L
cask for this purpose.

Amendment No. 29 (reference 1) to Operating License No. DPR-28 requires-.

that any lifting device ' eing used to move a cask over the spent fuel'

o
pool at Vermont Yankee be evaluated for possible safety significance.
The licensee has submitted a safety evaluation of the lifting device for
the purpose of satisfying the requirement (reference 2).

.

2.0 EVALUATION

Subsequent to the issuance of Licensing Amendment No. 29 (reference 1),
the staff published NUREG-0612 " Control of Heavy Loads at Nuclear Power
Plants" (reference 3) as an acceptable approach for resolution to Generic
Technical Activity A-36. This document establishes criteria which, if
followed, in the opinion of the staff, would assure the safe handling of
heavy loads in nuclear power plants. In particular the report specifies
that the lifting devices, which should be redundant, are to be designed
such that they are capable of lifting three times the expected load so
that the stresses in the device are less than the minimum yield strength.
These devices are also to be designed such that they are_ capable of
lifting five times the load without exceeding the material ultimate

,

strength.

The licensee's description of the device indicated that it is designed as
a redundant system. The primary lift beam or active beam engages the two
sister hook palms of the building crane. The secondary lift beam or
passive beam becomes load bearing in the event of failure of the primary
lift beam. The licensee also stated that their stress analysis demonstrated
that the device meets all other NRC structural criteria, as defined in

NUREG-0612.
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3.0 CONCLUSION

Based on the reasons discussed above the staff concludes that the lifting
device satisfies NUREG-0612 criteria, and is_ adequate to withstand loads
imposed by. the overhead handling system. The use of the device is,
therefore, acceptable.'
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